

**Approved Minutes January 19, 2022**

**ZOOM MEETING:** <https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81358831671>

**IN-PERSON:** California Avenue Christian Fellowship  
8223 California Avenue, Riverside, CA 92504

**Correspondence and Contributions: P.O. Box 2673, Riverside, CA 92516-2673**

**General Service Area 09, District 08  
Corona, Jurupa Valley, Mentone, Moreno Valley, Norco, Redlands, Riverside, Yucaipa  
and participation with District 11  
Big Bear, Bloomington, Blue Jay, Colton, Crestline, Fontana, Grand Terrace, Highland, Lake  
Arrowhead, Loma Linda, Rialto, Running Springs, San Bernardino**

**Call to Order** by Jerry S. at 7:00 pm.

**GSR Preamble-** Deborah A.

**Welcome and Introduction of New GSR's:**  
Christopher M. Casa Blanca Riverside  
Carlos M. Unity Grp. Corona Serenity Club  
Donald S. Welcome Home Corona Serenity Club  
Steve N. Inland Empire Legacy Group  
Chris G. Tuesday night Riverside Podium  
Andrew H. Fontana Attitude Adj.  
Lynda V. Inland Group-Redlands

**Visitors:** Sharon G. GSR Chair of Inland Empire Convention  
Marissa H. INDEYPAA Committee (new meeting)

**Total Attendance – 22** (On site 12 + Zoom 10)

**Jerry S.** introduced himself and gave a summary of his AA service history. He thanked the Panel 70 District members for their hard work and service and support of the incoming Panel 72.

**Birthdays –** Marissa H. 2 years  
Sharon G. 30 years  
Sharon K. 21 years

**Traditions:** Tradition 1: Bob H. Next Month: Tradition 2: Dave T.

**Concepts:** Concept 1: Alyce E. Next Month: Concept 2: Malinda

**Literature Chair Highlight of the month:**

Aran B. stated she will do a literature review for future meetings, highlighting various GSO literature. Deborah stated she had Service Manuals for attendees. You may also order them from GSO or download a copy at aa.org

**Officer Reports**

**DCMC:** Jerry S. attended the last ASC. He is attending a monthly “All Accessibilities Workbook Workshop”, Monthly “All Accessibilities” meeting, weekly AA Service Manual

**workshop and plans on attending Area 09's Monthly Service Study that starts this week. He reviewed information for group meeting inventories to determine accessibility to meetings, using SMF-208 (aa.org) as a guideline. When complete remember to notify the Central Office to update directories.**

**Alternate DCMC: \*\*Open Service opportunity available!!\*\***

**Secretary:** Sharon S. reviewed December minutes prepared by Don S.; Grant T. motioned to approve the December 15, 2021, minutes, as written, and Deborah A. seconded the motion and group approved the minutes as written.

**Treasurer:** Ron W. reviewed attached report. Stated he mailed the rent for the District meeting location. Please send him copies of receipts and he will mail out necessary reimbursement.

**Registrar:** Olivia P. attended the last ASC and is learning the registrar position with Sharon service sponsoring her. Olivia created zoom and in person sign in rosters to track attendance. She also created a GSR form for new GSR's to complete. She requests updated information, and she will forward to Don S., Area 09 Registrar. Don S. appreciates this and finds it very helpful- "Good Job, Olivia!"

#### **DCM Sub-District Reports:**

**A- Redlands, Yucaipa, Mentone** Phil L. states he has attended many meetings this month to encourage GSR participation. He has been busy registering meetings and GSR's. Attended the ASC on Zoom.

**B- Riverside, Rubidoux, Mira Loma \*Open\* Service opportunity available!!**

**C- Moreno Valley \*Open\* Service opportunity available!!**

**D- Corona/Norco** Deborah A. is very busy with AA activities, attending the ASC and looking forward to Area 09's Thursday night Service Study.

#### **Old Business:**

1. **Available Service Opportunities:** Alt DCMC, DCM's Sub Dist. B & C, Accessibilities, Public Information Chairs, Convention Liaison, Intergroup Liaison in "OPEN" positions. Please announce at your meetings.
2. Grant T. is willing to act as the Intergroup Liaison and was voted in- thank you, Grant!

#### **New Business:**

1. Per Jay D18-Bob D12: Suggested date for Pre-Conference Bootcamp Saturday March 19<sup>th</sup>. Jerry S. will notify members as planning meetings are scheduled. Final list of conference items will be released in February- stay tuned!
2. Ad hoc planning committee will be formed for the Servathon in November. Alex W. and Deborah A. are in touch about reserving location. More info to follow.
3. Jerry S. discussed the past motion District 8 approved to accept GSR's and members of District 11 to participate and vote in District 8 business. He would like to form an Ad Hoc committee to explore further steps in assuring that meetings in District 11 are included. Perhaps creating DCM position(s) to reflect the cities as well as the rural geographical areas. Several District 11 members here tonight and holding various District 8 positions. Discussion is favorable; please notify Jerry S. if you are interested in participating.

## **Committee Reports:**

**Accessibilities: \*Open\* Service opportunity available!!**

**Archives:** Joseph H. no report.

**Coffee:** Bob H. Coffee and yummy cookies for attendees- Thank you Bob!

**Convention Liaison: \*Open\* Service opportunity available!!** Sharon G. and Teri M. need participation to man the General Service Table at the Convention. Please contact them if you are available to help with this important activity.

**Cooperation with the Elder Community (CEC):** Grant T. states CEC has many “irons in the fire” and just completed December mailings to Senior Centers and Nursing Homes (approx. 165) with only 4 returns. CEC has recently been meeting with Accessibilities and Technology committees. He is attending Area 09 meetings, the All-Accessibilities monthly meetings and the All-Accessibilities Workbook Workshop.

**Cooperation with the Professional Community (CPC):** Alyce E. attended the ASC and there is a new Area 09 CPC chair, and she is looking forward to the next meeting.

**Corrections:** Teri M. discussed registration with Don S. and since there is no “Corrections” at GSO and she received the treatment packet instead.

**Grapevine:** Juanita will be contacting La Vina.

**GSR School:** Don S. will conduct GSR school for about 15 minutes after this meeting is adjourned- please attend if you are a new GSR.

**H&I Liaison:** Sharon K. no meeting this month and she will have more information next month.

**Intergroup Liaison:** Sharon S. (outgoing) attended the 1/4/22 intergroup meeting. Current information, including newsletter and events found on the Central Office website at [aainlandempire.org](http://aainlandempire.org) . Teri M. has developed business cards for PI and has those available to distribute at meetings. H&I has service opportunities available. Carolyn is coming back slowly, is still working from home and is very appreciative of Teri, Lisa, Diane and all who have stepped up to keep CO running smoothly. Lisa continues to keep the 12-step phone list organized. Please check the website or call the office [\(909\) 825-4700](tel:9098254700) if you are interested in volunteering time and energy.

**Literature:** Aran B. is looking for an “assistant” to man the in-person literature activities and Deborah A. volunteered to help.

**Public Information (PI): \*Open\* Service opportunity available!!**

**Technology:** Aaron O. has no report and Jerry thanked Aaron for keeping the hybrid meeting running smoothly- great sound for all attendees!

## **GSR Sharing Session:**

**Marissa H. states she is from a new young peoples’ meeting, IEYPAA, and they would appreciate support and participation. She put her number in the chat.**

## **Service Sponsor Volunteers show of hands- thank you!**

1min. GSR Report: \_\_\_\_\_

**Meeting closed by Jerry S., with the responsibility statement, at 8:20 pm**

**\*\* Next Meeting: February 16 2022 7pm \*\***

ATTACHED [MSCAD8FinancialReportJan2022.pdf](#)

